
December 6, 2023 Via Email

KEVIN NESTINGEN
KWIK TRIP INC
PO BOX 2107
LA CROSSE WI 54602

SUBJECT: Analytical Results from UST Closure Report – Tank and/or Piping Removal
Kwik Star #715, 1636 West 4th Street, Waterloo, IA
Registration No. 198603366 LUST No. 8LTK53 & 9LTR54

Kevin Nestingen:

The Department of Natural Resources has received the UST Closure Report results following the
removal of two 12,000-gallon underground storage tanks, piping, and dispensers at the above
referenced site.

The benzene concentration in groundwater sample MW-2 exceeds the Tier 1 target level for drinking
water wells. The Well Search Report performed for the area identified a private drinking water well
constructed for heating purposes within 1000’ of the site. The Tier 1 Report completed in 2017 for LUST
9LTR54 concluded that this drinking water well is improperly located on the Well Search Report and is
actually located more than one mile southwest of the site. Therefore, further work at this site regarding
the UST Closure Report is not warranted at this time. We will update our files to indicate the
underground storage tanks, piping, and dispensers have been removed from this site.

Sincerely,

Benjamin Weepie
Environmental Specialist
Underground Storage Tank Section
benjamin.weepie@dnr.iowa.gov
515-238-6986

C: Jesse Nelson, Terracon Consultants Inc.
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